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On 27 April 2022, the provisions of the Federal Law "On Making Amendments to the Federal 

Law “On Joint Stock Companies” and Certain Acts of Law of the Russian Federation" No. 

114-FZ dated 16 April 2022 (the "Law"), governing the circulation of the depositary receipts 

(the "DR") certifying the rights to ordinary shares of PJSC Gazprom, came into effect. 

 

Under the Law, no placement of depositary receipts representing ordinary shares in PJSC 

Gazprom (the “Company”) and/or arrangements for the circulation thereof outside the 

Russian Federation shall be permitted. The Law requires that the Company as a Russian issuer 

commences the termination of circulation outside the Russian Federation of the DRs 

representing shares in the Company (ISIN US3682872078, SEDOL 5140989; ISIN 

US3682871088, SEDOL 3313181). 

 

PJSC Gazprom DRs delisting becomes effective from 9.00 a.m. (Singapore time) on 31 May 

2022. 

 

For further actions related to DRs holding see the notification of the depositary The Bank of 

New York Mellon dated May 4, 2022 (https://www.adrbnymellon.com/files/ad998182.pdf) 

and dated May 9, 2022 (https://www.adrbnymellon.com/files/ad998753.pdf). 

 

For further details please contact: 

PJSC Gazprom 

Full name: Darya Sherstobitova  

Email: D.Sherstobitova@adm.gazprom.ru 

 

Forward-looking statements: This release may contain forward-looking statements of PJSC 

Gazprom. PJSC Gazprom cannot guarantee the occurrence of any events referred to in such 

forward-looking statements or the timing of their occurrence.  
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